Report of League Management Committee to AGM 2018.
An uneventful year. If there were problems they were sorted out without reference to LMC; thanks to participants for that. The lack of a League Secretary meant the some matters were referred to me (and also to others, mainly the webmaster) and I think they were dealt with satisfactorily. That doesn’t mean that I think we should continue for much longer without a League Secretary. Whether if we had one we could we could manage without a League Management Committee is something I have been thinking about. Perhaps we should be clear about what the respective roles should be.

Two matters were referred to the Committee at last year’s AGM. A proposal from Latimer to reduce the number of barred players in a team to one, except where there is another from the same club in the division, did not receive discernible support.

There was a proposal from Loughborough to introduce a maximum individual grade for players in the Harrod Cup, in addition to the overall grade limit. The AGM decided that there should be one, but there was no consensus as to what it should be. The Chairman consulted club secretaries, most of whom responded, some with a club view (where there was one!) and some as individuals. Some members of the LMC also responded. A wide variety of solutions were proposed, so we were no further forward. Eventually Martin Burrows did some maths and proposed an “evidence-based” solution which was approved by the Committee, and I believe is currently being used, though the only rules I can find on the new website are in the archive and they’re the old ones.

The Committee has not physically met, having communicated (or not!) by email. Though it obviated the need to find premises and a date when most members were available, I found the general lack of response from members frustrating; there is obviously an art to chairing a committee electronically which I haven’t mastered. Part of the problem may lie in some members feeling that, because they were elected so long ago that they probably don’t remember it, they didn’t feel they had democratic legitimacy to be radical. Or maybe they just don’t read their emails.

I am hoping this year for an enthusiastic group of volunteers so that in the forseeable future I can pass on the baton to someone who has not yet “seen three quarters of a century”, as someone recently put it.

Mike Thornton, Chair.

